Mt. Auburn Community Council
Full Council 09/18/17 Meeting Minutes

Recorded and Prepared by Carlton Farmer (Recording Secretary)

Board Members in Attendance: Sandi Allen, Stanley Broadnax, Rod Browne, Carlton Farmer, Ken
Farmer, Carol Gibbs, Steve Gibbs, Cathy Ingram, Ryan Lammi, Tom Rotte, Anne Shannon, Anthony
Thompson

Absent: Deborah Ooten

Special Guests: Sgt. Neack; Lori Hamann, our new neighborhood police officer; Tamaya Dennard, City
Council Candidate; Patricia Garry; Office of City Planning staff

1. Call to Order 4. Previous Month’s Mins 7. Old Business
2. Safety Report 5. Treasurer’s Report 8. New Business
3. Special Guests 6. Board Report 9. Adjournment
Meeting Activities

1. Call to Order — Meeting called to order by Stanley Broadnax at 7:01 PM.

2. Safety Report — Sgt. Neack: Officer Brazil has been reassigned to the neighborhoods of Bond
Hill and Carthage. Our new neighborhood liaison officer is Lori Hamann. Hamman: I’ve been
assigned to Mt. Auburn for about a week now. You can contact me on at 513-569-8679 and
lori.hamann(@cincinnati-oh.gov. Questions. Resident: Are you still assigned to Corryville and
Avondale or just Mt. Auburn? Hamann: Currently, I am assigned to all three neighborhoods.
Resident: How do a request a directed patrol to a particular area? Hamann: You can contacted me
either by email or by phone.

3. August Full Body Minutes — Motion to approve the minutes made by Carol Gibbs. Seconded by
Anthony Thompson. Motion carried.

4. Treasurer Report — Motion to approve the treasurer’s report made by Stephen Gibbs. Wess
Osler seconded. Motion carried.

5. Special Guests: Broadnax asked that only brief introductions be made.

a. Patricia Garry (representing her son Brian Garry, a candidate for City Council)
b. Tamaya Dennard (City Council Candidate)

6. Trustee Elections — The election will be held at the October MACC meeting. See Anna Linder
after tonight’s meeting for a form to fill out if you are interested in running.

7. NSP Project Proposals — We will be receiving project proposals for NSP projects at the October
MACC meeting.

8. Board Report — Ryan Lammi made a motion to approve the minutes. Carol GIbbs seconded.
Motion carried.

9. Meeting turned over to the Office of City Planning — Mt. Auburn has been working on a
neighborhood plan for a number of years and the Office of City Planning is ready to start moving
on approving this plan, but they wanted to hear from residents. Attendees were split into small
groups to help map Mt. Auburn, adding info about specific areas of Mt. Auburn onto maps:
assets, problem areas, opportunities for improvement and where you live.

10. Adjournment — There was no formal adjournment, as residents were instructed to leave
whenever they completed the neighborhood mapping exercise.
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